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budget under budget code “9089 Other Employee Benefits.” District officials stated that they will 
revise this estimate to $9.5 million. We caution the Board to be mindful of this when adopting 
the budget. 
 
Retirement – Although the estimated NYSLRS employer contribution rate for 2024-25 is 15.2 
percent, the District’s proposed budget includes approximately $1 million in NYSLRS 
appropriations, which is approximately $414,000, or 70 percent, more than the $590,000 projected 
expenditure for 2023-24. In addition, the proposed NYSLRS appropriation is approximately 
$295,000, or 42 percent, more than the $710,000 average NYSLRS expenditure incurred during 
the last five years. We caution the Board to be mindful of this when adopting the budget. 
 
Tax Cap Compliance 
 
General Municipal Law Section 3-c establishes a tax levy limit on local governments and school 
districts. The law generally precludes local governments and school districts from adopting a 
budget with a tax levy that exceeds the prior year tax levy by more than 2 percent or the rate of 
inflation, whichever is less, unless at least 60 percent of District voters approve a budget that 
requires a tax levy that exceeds the statutory limit.  
 
The District’s proposed budget complies with the tax levy limit because it includes a tax levy of 
$23,105,027, which is within the limits established by law. In adopting the 2024-25 budget, the 
Board should be mindful of the legal requirement to maintain the tax levy increase to no more than 
the tax levy limit as permitted by law, unless it obtains the proper voter approval to override the 
tax levy limit prior to adopting the budget.  
 
We request that you provide us with a copy of the adopted budget. 
  






